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Minutes of the Electronic Cumberland Local Planning Panel Meeting held on Tuesday 
12 November 2019. 

PRESENT:  
The Hon. Paul Stein AM (Chairperson) QC, Gabrielle Morrish, Brian McDonald and Paul 
Moulds AM. 

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: 

There were no declarations of interest. 
 

ITEM LPP064/19 - SECTION 4.55(1A) MODIFICATION APPLICATION FOR 9-19 MARY 
STREET, AUBURN  

Background:  
 
The Cumberland Local Planning Panel deferred the matter for electronic determination 
the following reason: 

 
“The Panel defers this matter to permit the applicant to provide written evidence to 
support the subject modification application. The Panel expects this material to be lodged 
to the Council within 14 days. If possible, the Panel will deal with the matter 
electronically.” 

Panel Decision and Reason for Decision:  
 
The Panel has determined that the Section 4.55(1A) Modification Application is refused 
for the reasons that it is not in accordance with orderly planning and is not in the public 
interest. 
 

For: The Hon. Paul Stein AM (Chairperson) QC, Gabrielle Morrish, Brian McDonald and Paul 
Moulds AM.  

 
Against: Nil.  

Signed: 

 

The Hon. Paul Stein AM (Chairperson) QC 
Chairperson  
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